
REGULAR BOARD MEETING - REVISED
Keene-Riverview Elementary, MPR, 832 Park Avenue

 

Tuesday, April 25, 2017 07:00 PM

I.  6:00 p.m. - Call to Order

II.  6:00 - 7:00 p.m. - Executive Session: To discuss potential litigation with
legal counsel RCW 42.30.110 (1) (i) - REVISED

III.  7:00 p.m. - Resume Regular Board Meeting
1.  Pledge of Allegiance
2.  Approval of Agenda
3.  Communications

IV.  Information Items:
1.  Keene-Riverview Library Repair Grant

KRV Grant (p. 3)

2.  Bond Sale Planning (Jon Gores)
Bond Sale Planning (p. 4)

V.  Protocol for Addressing Board:
Welcome to the Board Meeting (p. 11)

VI.  Hearing of Visitors:

VII.  Reports:
1.  Assistant Superintendent's Report
2.  Business Manager's Report

April 2017 Enrollment (p. 12)

February 2017 Financials (p. 16)

3.  Superintendent's Report
4.  Board Members' Reports
5.  Student Representatives' Reports

VIII.  Consent Items: REVISED
1.  Certificated Personnel

Cert - April 25, 2017 (p. 30)

2.  Classified Personnel
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Class - April 25, 2017 (p. 31)

3.  Approval of Minutes
Regular Board Meeting - April 11, 2017 (p. 32)

Special Board Meeting - April 19, 2017 (p. 37)

4.  Contracts and Personal Service Agreements
Contracts and PSAs (p. 38)

5.  Volunteer Coaches
Vol Coach (p. 39)

IX.  Old Business (Information):
1.  Agreement Between Prosser School District and Valley Theater Company

X.  Action Items: REVISED
1.  Resolution No. 03-17: Providing for Issuance and Parameters of General

Obligation Bonds
Resolution No. 03-17 (p. 40)

2.  Donation from Patsy Mercer
Donation Patsy Mercer (p. 63)

3.  Donation from Prosser United Good Neighbors
Donation UGN (p. 64)

4.  Vouchers and Payroll
Payable April 28, 2017 (p. 65)

5.  Donation from Walmart
Donation Walmart (p. 105)

6.  Reinstate Policy No. 1733: Board Member Compensation - SECOND READING
Policy No. 1733 (p. 106)

7.  Housel Middle School Chiller Bids
Chiller Bids (p. 110)

8.  Out-of-State Travel: Future Business Leaders of America (FBLA) to National
Competition in Anaheim, CA (REVISED)

FBLA Nationals (p. 111)

XI.  Discussion Items:
1.  Family ID - Athletic Registration Software

XII.  Adjournment:

XIII.  Executive Session: To receive and evaluate complaints or charges brought
against a public officer or employee. - RCW 42.30.110 (1) (f)

XIV.  Future Meetings:

WSSDA Regional Meeting, May 3, 2017, Pasco School District, 6:00 - 8:30 p.m.
Regular Board Meeting, May 9, 2017, Keene-Riverview MPR, 7:00 p.m.
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BOARD PACKET

TO: Board of Directors

SUBJECT: Keene-Riverview Library Repair Grant

AGENDA: INFORMATION

DATE: April 25, 2017

PREPARED BY: Craig Reynolds, Business Manager

Background:

We are excited to announce that Keene-Riverview Elementary School Library has been 
awarded a grant of $29,292.59 from Lowe's Toolbox for Education. The grant money will
be used to paint the library, lay new carpet and remodel the story stairs. The 
construction will be done by AJW Construction from Prosser. The remodeled stairs will 
open up floor space to allow the book shelves to be moved and reorganized, for easier 
student access. The work will be done during the month of July.

We want to thank Rebecca Hulse for applying and receiving this grant.  
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Welcome to a meeting of Prosser School District Board of
Directors!

Your views and interest in education are 
important to us and to your schools.  
Whether your visit is for the purpose of 
bringing information to the board's 
attention, solving a problem, or simply to
see what's going on, we hope you'll feel 
welcome and comfortable at this 
meeting.  We also hope that you will 
leave with a better understanding of your
school district and its board of directors.

How the Board Operates
As the board meeting progresses, you 
may notice that there is quick action on 
some items.  This is because the board 
generally considers an issue for several 
meetings before taking action, and also 
because background materials on the 
various items are sent to members for 
their careful study prior to the meeting. 
Sometimes the board will approve a 
motion that encompasses many items.  
These items, grouped under the 
"consent" portion of the agenda, are 
considered routine.  You'll be able to 
follow the action more carefully if you 
pick up a copy of the agenda that is 
available.

Board members are: Peggy Douglas, 
President; Andy Howe, Vice-President; 
Scotty Hunt, legislative representative,  
Jesalyn Cole and Scott Coleman. Student
representatives are Lacey Desserault, Ali 
Cox and Liz Bender.

About Board Meetings
Business meetings are held twice each 
month, usually on the 2nd and 4th 
Tuesdays.  The first meeting of the  
month is also a time for the various 
educational programs of the district to 
provide an educational presentation to 
the Board.  These meetings begin at 7:00 
p.m.

The board encourages input on all issues 
under discussion at the business 
meetings.

About Executive Sessions
The board may occasionally go into 

executive session, thus excluding the 
public and the news media from 
witnessing the discussion.  You should 
know though, that the board will only 
discuss issues in executive session.  It 
must, by law, take all actions in an open 
meeting.  The law also limits what the 
board can legally discuss in executive 
session.  These closed discussions may 
only concern litigation, personnel 
selection or evaluation, negotiations, 
complaints against an officer or staff 
member or real estate transactions where 
public disclosure would be damaging to 
individuals or the general welfare of the 
district.  Before going into executive 
session, the board president must estimate
the time the board will return to open 
session.

Study Sessions
Board Study Sessions are held by the 
board to address specific issues and to 
give the board an opportunity to have 
staff make presentations regarding 
specific areas of instruction or operation.  
Study sessions are open meetings and 
offer the community an opportunity to 
hear the issues being discussed.  Study 
sessions follow the same protocols as 
regular board meetings for addressing the 
board with questions or concerns.

Addressing the Board
You may present a concern to the board 
during the time reserved for hearing 
public comment.  If this is the case we 
ask that you:
•  Prior to the start of the meeting, sign    

in, noting the topic you intend to 
address to the board.

•  Come to the microphone and state  your
name.

• Do not reflect adversely on the political
or economic view, ethnic background, 
character or motives of any individual.

• Do keep your comments concise, non-
emotional and brief.

The board is interested in hearing your 
concerns and your compliments too.  It's 
best to call the superintendent's office a 
couple of days before the meeting.  If this

isn't possible, you can ask the board 
president to recognize you during the 
hearing section.

 Board Hearings
The school board can be compared to a 
"court of last resort."  If a concern 
cannot be solved by first talking with the
teacher, principal, or appropriate district 
personnel, it may be forwarded to the 
board for hearing.  Sometimes this 
hearing may be conducted in "executive 
session," meaning the public and the 
media are not in attendance.

About Your Board
Public schools are especially close to the
communities they serve because they are
governed by men and women selected 
from the community.  These men and 
women - your school board; are 
volunteers who spend a great deal of 
time on the many details involved in 
providing quality education.

Board members serve four-year terms.  
They are required to file financial 
disclosure statements with the 
Washington State Public Disclosure 
Commission and must be registered 
voters of the school district

School board members attend meetings, 
keep communications open with other 
members of the community and 
represent the needs of the district before 
local, state and national representatives. 
They make critical decisions that have a 
direct impact on what children learn and
how they learn it.  However, a school 
board is a legal body and can only make 
decisions as a body.

You may notice that many of the 
decisions the board must make are not 
directly related to instruction.  School 
board members are also responsible for 
keeping the buildings and grounds in 
good shape, balancing the budget, 
protecting the district’s legal interests, 
and providing for long-range planning.

SCHOOL BOARD MEETINGS
Prosser School District No. 116 * 1126 Meade Avenue, Suite A * Prosser, WA 99350
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BOARD PACKET 
 
 
TO:    Board of Directors 
SUBJECT:   Certificated Personnel - REVISED 
AGENDA:   Consent 
DATE:   April 25, 2017 
PREPARED BY:  Dr. Ray Tolcacher, Superintendent 
 
 

Certificated Employees 
 
 
Maresa Fajardo has been recommended as a bilingual first grade teacher at 
Whitstran Elementary for the 2017-18 school year. 
 
Molly Olmstead has been recommended as a Read 180/AVID teacher at Housel 
Middle School for the 2017-18 school year. 
 
Ilona Radovets has submitted a letter of resignation from her position as a social 
studies teacher at Housel Middle School, effective the end of the 2016/17 school 
year. 
 
Danielle Miller has submitted a letter of resignation from her position as a 
speech/language pathologist, effective the end of the 2016/17 school year. 
 
Ryan Allen has submitted a letter of resignation from his position as the head 
boys’ basketball coach for Prosser High School. 
 
Tracy Pearson has submitted a letter of resignation from his position as a CTE 
tech ed teacher at Prosser High School, effective the end of the 2016/17 school 
year. 
 
Tracy Pearson has submitted a letter of resignation from his assistant football, 
wrestling and track coaching positions at Housel Middle School. 
 
Larry Russell has been recommended as a math/physics teacher at Prosser High 
School for the 2017/18 school year. 
 
Julia Johnston has been recommended as a 3rd grade teacher at Prosser Heights 
Elementary for the 2017/18 school year. 
 
Allen Gustavson has been recommended as a CTE teacher at Prosser High School 
for the 2017/18 school year, pending proper certification. 
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BOARD PACKET 
 
 
TO:   Board of Directors 
SUBJECT:  Classified Personnel - REVISED 
AGENDA:   Consent  
DATE:   April 25, 2017 
PREPARED BY: Craig Reynolds, Business Manager 
 

CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES 
 
 
Beth Laurich has resigned her position as the mail courier for the district. 
 
Susana Flores Arias has been hired as a paraeducator at Keene Riverview 
Elementary School. 
 
Angie Hendricks has resigned her position as the payroll officer.  Her last day of work 
is May 5, 2017. 
 
Tina Aguayo has been hired as food service staff for Camp Wooten. 
 
Stacee Willard has been hired as food service staff for Camp Wooten. 
 
Michelle Kossman has been hired as a food service assistant and a playground 
assistant at Whitstran Elementary School. 
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Attachment 1 

 
Prosser School District No. 116 

Contracts and Personal Service Agreements 
Consent 

April 25, 2017 
 

 

CONTRACTS/AGREEMENTS: 
 

1. Tommy Rico DJ: 
Tommy Rico will provide DJ services for Housel Middle School end of year dance. The 
total cost is $200 funded by the Associated Student Body account.  
 

2. Foster Pepper PLLC: 
The Bond Counsel engagement letter, dated February 19, 2009, established a fee 
schedule for the issuance of unlimited tax obligation bonds. With the approval of the 
new bond, the fee schedule needs to be adjusted as follows:  
  

Principal Amount Fee* 

$10,000,000-$24,999,999 ($17,800+$1.25 per $1,000 in excess of $10,000,000) multiplied by 1.1 

$25,000,000-$49,999,999 ($24,050+$0.95 per $1,000 in excess of $25,000,000) multiplied by 1.1 

$50,000,000-$69,300,000 ($54,550+$0.45 per $1,000 in excess of $50,000,000) multiplied by 1.1 

 
 
 
ADDENDUM TO CONTRACT: 
 
 
 
 
PERSONAL SERVICE AGREEMENTS: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
It is recommended that the Board of Directors approve the above Contracts/Agreements.
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BOARD PACKET 

 
 
 

TO:    Board of Directors 
SUBJECT:   Volunteer Coaches 
AGENDA:   Consent  
DATE:   April 25, 2017 
PREPARED BY:  Ray Tolcacher, Superintendent  

 
VOLUNTEERS 

 
Nicte-Ha Thimbault has completed the paperwork to be a volunteer tennis 
coach at Prosser High School. 
 
Leticia Campos has completed paperwork to be a volunteer baseball 
coach at Housel Middle School. 
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BOARD PACKET 
 

TO:   Board of Directors 

SUBJECT:  Donation from Patsy Mercer 

AGENDA:  Action 

DATE:  April 25, 2017 

PREPARED BY: Craig Reynolds, Business Manager  
 
 

Background  

 
The Prosser School District has received a donation of $1,000 from Patsy Mercer. The 
donation is for the Whitstran Elementary Archery Team. The donation will be used for 
travel and lodging costs of the trip to the National competition in Louisville, Kentucky. 
We greatly appreciate the help and support from Patsy Mercer.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recommendation: 
It is recommended that the Board of Directors accept the donation from Patsy Mercer.  
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BOARD PACKET 
 

TO:   Board of Directors 

SUBJECT:  Donation from Prosser United Good Neighbors 

AGENDA:  Action 

DATE:  April 25, 2017 

PREPARED BY: Craig Reynolds, Business Manager  
 
 

Background  

 
The Prosser School District has received a donation of $1,000 from Prosser United 
Good Neighbors. The donation will be deposited into the Washington State High School 
Equestrian Team account. We greatly appreciate the help and support from Prosser 
United Good Neighbors.    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recommendation: 
It is recommended that the Board of Directors accept the donation from Prosser United 
Good Neighbors.   
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BOARD PACKET 
 

TO:   Board of Directors 

SUBJECT:  Donation from Walmart 

AGENDA:  Action 

DATE:  April 25, 2017 

PREPARED BY: Craig Reynolds, Business Manager  
 
 

Background  

 
The Prosser School District has received a donation of $2,000 from Walmart. The 
donation will go into the Drama Associated Student Body account. We greatly 
appreciate the help and support from Walmart.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recommendation: 
It is recommended that the Board of Directors accept the donation from Walmart.  
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BOARD PACKET 
 
 
 
TO:   Board of Directors 
 
SUBJECT:  Housel Middle School Chiller Bids 
 
AGENDA:  Action 
 
DATE:  April 25, 2017 
 
PREPARED BY: Craig Reynolds, Business Manager 
 
 
 
Background: 
 
On April 17, 2017 the district opened bids for the replacement of the Housel Middle 
School chiller. The following bids were received: 
 
 BnB Mechanical (Kennewick)   $99,701.00 
 Apollo Mechanical (Kennewick)   $99,869.00 
 Bestebreur Bros Construction (Sunnyside) $193,003.00 
 
Even though BnB was the lowest bidder, they did not meet all of the requirements of the 
Notice for Bid Advertisement; and therefore, we are going with the second lowest 
bidder. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recommendation: 
 
It is recommended that the Board of Directors accept the bid from Apollo Mechanical 
and authorize the superintendent to enter into a contract for the replacement of the 
Housel Middle School chiller. 
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